From: Clare Mitchell 
Sent: 20 August 2012 16:34
To: Caroline Roche
Subject: RE: Longford Park
Hello Caroline,
I have set out a quick summary of our discussion below.  I have also had a quick scan through the design code and suggest you have a look at a few pages to compare the design criteria with the Reserve Matter proposals.  I'm afraid that there are a few discrepancies that I would recommend we address.  I suspect that this has resulted from a limited hand over between Paul Drew UD and the engineer (Brookbanks) that has put together the application.
 

Summary of our discussion
- Improved pedestrian accessibility at the junction between the Spine Road and the Secondary Access Routes.  It is important that pedestrians have an ability to cross at, or very close, to the junction and wrapping the verges around the junction is not acceptable
- If Shared Surface Streets have a junction with the Spine Road, the change in level should be carefully considered, ideally ramping up quickly so the footpath can cross at grade
 

In addition...
The Reserved Matters application shows a consistent corridor that makes a direct interpretation of the minimum standards set out in p70 (technical appendices) and ignores the guidance set out in Chapter 5 and 6 of the Design Code.  In particular:
- Part of the character of the Spine Road is defined by it having a varied (albeit minimum) width.  This is illustrated on p33 fig 55 of the Design Code
- The materials should vary along the length of the Spine Road.  This is set out on p55 fig 111 and page 55 fig 114 of the Design Code 
- Street trees should be an important part of the street scene. This is set out on p39 fig64 of the Design Code
- The articulation of the open space / green corridor as it meets the Spine Road.  p38 fig61 and p55 fig114 of the Design Code
- The Local Centre area is critical in the success of this scheme and it is important that the transition of the Spine Road into this area is carefully considered.  I am slightly nervous that they are not showing detailed information for this area at this stage.
 

I hope this is helpful,
 

Best regards,
 

Clare
 
